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New Hampshire Legislature Passes Constitutional Carry  
 

S.B. 12 removes the requirement to obtain a permit to carry a concealed firearm 

 
Concord, NH - The National Association for Gun Rights is hailing the passage of Constitutional 

Carry in New Hampshire, which cleared its final legislative hurdle in the State House today by a vote 

of 200-97. 

 

Senate Bill 12 recognizes the right of every law-abiding citizen in New Hampshire to carry a firearm 

for self–defense without having to beg the government for a permit.  

 

“New Hampshire is on the verge of becoming the eleventh state to remove this government 

permission slip nonsense once and for all,” stated NAGR President Dudley Brown. “If you have a 

legal handgun, Constitutional Carry says you can carry it without having to beg a bureaucrat for a 

permit.” 

 

SB 12 passed the Senate on January 19th and with the passage out of the House today is on its way to 

Governor Chris Sununu’s desk for final approval.  

 

Governor Sununu has publicly stated his support for Constitutional Carry legislation and is expected 

to sign the bill without reservation. 

 

Under current law, SB 12 does not remove the existing permit process for those who seek reciprocity 

with neighboring states; it would remove the requirement to obtain the permit when carrying 

concealed in New Hampshire. 

 “NAGR members and supporters are eagerly awaiting the Governor's signature on this historic 

legislation” declared NAGR President Dudley Brown. “This is a great day for freedom-loving gun 

owners in the state of New Hampshire.” 

The National Association for Gun Rights is American’s second largest and fastest growing gun rights 

group.  With over 4.5 million members and supporters, the National Association is especially well-

known for its no-compromise stance on gun rights. 
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